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MESSAGE FROM THE EDITORS

Patsy Vinogradov
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Martha Bigelow
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From September 28 to October 1, 2011, a very exciting
gathering took place at the University of Minnesota in Minne-
apolis, USA. Nearly 250 educators from over 10 countries
gathered for the 7** Annual LESLLA Symposium, a confer-
ence on the education of learners who have low literacy in
their first languages.

In Minnesota and around the world, many refugee
and immigrant students in secondary and adult education
classrooms arrive not only without speaking the dominant
language of the community, but also with little or no print
literacy. Such newcomers are faced with a double-challenge;
they must learn the local language while learning to read for
the first time. This conference brought together teachers,
researchers, teacher educators, materials developers, and
program supervisors to find ways to better serve these
unique learners in a wide variety of contexts, learning many
different languages. Unlike some conferences and profes-
sional organizations, the central focus of this conference is
not a particular subject matter taught, but a specific kind of
learner, one who has been largely ignored by linguists and
educators.



The Low Educated Second Language and Literacy Acqui-
sition (LESLLA) annual symposium began in 2005 in the
Netherlands, and since then has been held in England,
Belgium, Canada, Germany, and the U.S, alternating between
an English speaking country and a non-English speaking
country. The scholarship around teaching low-literacy adoles-
cent and adult learners is small but growing, and it is impera-
tive that LESLLA educators embrace these questions with an
international lens. Migration is a global phenomenon, and
the answers we seek are not language-specific.

All told, over 50 concurrent sessions took place over three
days of the 2011 symposium, with time for many conver-
sations and connections in between. In this proceedings
volume, we are delighted to present articles from many of
our 2011 presenters. Authors present their research findings
and practical insights from several corners of the globe where
LESLLA teaching and learning take place, including the
Netherlands, East Timor, the USA, and Canada. We know
you will enjoy reading about the authors’ important work
with LESLLA learners as we continue to grow as a unique
field of language and literacy scholarship.

Patsy Vinogradov and Martha Bigelow, Editors
August 2012
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